
Sayers, Margery

From: David Smith <dosmith99@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, October 16, 2017 6:41 PM
To: CouncilMail
Subject: Work session today

Council Members,

Today's work session was the biggest, most corrupt display of leadership I have ever witnessed in my life. You
all should be ashamed of yourselves. Last minute change on the meeting so the Hopkins PHD expert can't talk

about the health concerns. I can't believe you can sleep at night knowing what you're doing - undermining

Howard County residents to support special interests. How in your right mind do you think that industrial
mulching and composting right next to families is "forward thinking"? I can't believe I am going to have to

move out of my home so my kids don't have to breath wood dust filled air and drink contaminated water. It is

so baffling to me. You're either purposefully jeopardizing the health and wellness of residents or your just naive

and stupid to see what is going on here.

I seriously hope you end this and voting NO to CB60. Maybe then you'll be able to sleep well at night..

David Smith
Dayton, MD Resident



Sayers, Margery

From: Trip Kloser <tripkloser@verizon.net>

Sent: Monday, October 16, 2017 5:41 PM
To: 'David M Banwarth'; 'John Tegeris'; 'Rick Lober/Annette'; 'Stu Kohn'; Ted Mariani'; 'Brent

Loveless'; 'Rob Long'; 'Preserve Dayton'; Tim Mayer'; 'Mike Navarre/Lynn'; 'Bethany

Hooper'; 'Rob Bundy'; 'Luv of My Life'; 'Dan O'Leary'; 'Andrew Royle'; 'Lisa Markovitz';

'Susan Garber'; 'Carol Jane Gray'; 'Ocheltree Janet'; 'Erin Alien'; 'John Alien'; 'Jeff Harp';

'Jeff Harp'; 'Al Risdorfer'; 'Bono Tony V; 'Paul Morris'; 'Paul Retzbach'; 'Colleen

Retzbach'; 'Kristin Robertson'; 'Lora Houck'; 'Craig Ostrom'; 'Julius Tunji Akintade';

'Chelakara Shankar'; 'Velculescu Victor'; 'James Nickel'; dave.kromer@tunnellgov.com;

'Sylvie Leary'; 'Alan Schneider'; 'Paul Shoffeitt'; 'Mike Bucci'; 'Robert Scales'; 'China

Williams'; 'Katie Hester'; 'Mike'; 'Patricia Soffen'; 'Joanne Heckman'; darbus37

@gmail.com; 'Jennifer Bush'; sharon.keeny@lnf.com; tilycog@comcast.net;

cathydatz@yahoo.com; 'Peter Jensen'; pwood@baltsun.com;

mdzwonchyk@baltsun.com; aburnett@wjz.com; 'Kim Dacey'; srorman@sbgtv.com;

bzumer@sbgtv.com; ambarnett@sbgtv.com; christopherims@gmail.com; CouncilMaii;

Kittleman, Allan; Lazdins, Valdis; Terrasa, Jen; Fox, Greg; Sigaty, Mary Kay

Subject: RE: Composting Plant Brings "chronic, foul odors that have victimized residents"

We all need to remind the Kittleman gang that we all VOTE as well.

Trip

From: David M Banwarth [mailto:dmbanwarth@verizon.net]
Sent: Monday, October 16, 2017 5:12 PM
To: John Tegeris <johntegeris@gmail.com>; Rick Lober/Annette <rick.lober@gmail.com>; Stu Kohn
<stukohn@verizon.net>; Ted Marian! <theodore.f.mariani@me.com>; Brent Loveless <brentloveless@aol.com>; Rob

Long <sunnysidel998@aol.com>; Preserve Dayton <daytonsociety@gmail.com>; Tim Mayer <tmayer7@gmail.com>;

Mike Navarre/Lynn <noman@caaflog.com>; Bethany Hooper <bethanyhooper2@gmail.com>; Rob Bundy

<thomas.bundy@lawrencebundy.com>; Luv of My Life <lctegeris@gmail.com>; Dan O'Leary

<danieloll2832h@gmail.com>; Andrew Royle <royleaw@gmail.com>; Lisa Markovitz <lmarkovitz@comcast.net>; Susan

Garber <buzysusan23@yahoo.com>; Carol Jane Gray <dragonladye@verizon.net>; Ocheltree Janet

<jeocheltree@yahoo.com>; Erin Alien <erin@contemps.com>; John Alien <johnl.k.allen@me.com>; Jeff Harp

<jeffandbhakti@hotmail.com>; Jeff Harp <jabh@outlook.com>; Al Risdorfer <arisdorfer@yahoo.com>; Bono Tony V
<tonybono25@yahoo.com>; Paul Morris <pmorrishome@verizon.net>; Paul Retzbach <pretzbach@gmail.com>; Colleen

Retzbach <Colleen_Retzbach@hcpss.org>; Kristin Robertson <ksrlll@aol.com>; Lora Houck <lorahouck@me.com>;

Trip Kloser <tripkloser@verizon.net>; Craig Ostrom <cdostrom@yahoo.com>; Julius Tunji Akintade

<jtakintade@yahoo.com>; Chelakara Shankar <cpshankar@me.com>; Velculescu Victor <velculescu@gmail.com>; James

Nickel <james.nickel55@gmail.com>; dave.kromer@tunnellgov.com; Sylvie Leary <Sylvie.Leary@tunnellgov.com>; Alan

Schneiderojs333@aol.com>; Paul ShoffeitKdrivinghorses@gmaJl.com>; Mike Bucci <mkbucci@verizon.net>; Robert
Scales <roberthscales@gmail.com>; China Williams <china_22@hotmail.com>; Katie Hester

<katiefryhester@gmail.com>; Mike <mike@crosenhomes.com>; Patricia Soffen <Patricia.soffen@gmail.com>; Joanne

Heckman <joanne.heckman@mdsierra.org>; <darbus37@gmail.com> <darbus37@gmail.com>; Jennifer Bush

<liljenwi@gmail.com>; sharon.keeny@lnf.com; tilycog@comcast.net; cathydatz@yahoo.com; Peter Jensen

<peter.jensen@baltsun.com>; pwood@baltsun.com; mdzwonchyk@baltsun.com; aburnett@wjz.com; Kim Dacey

<kdacey@hearst.com>; srorman@sbgtv.com; bzumer@sbgtv.com; ambarnett@sbgtv.com; christopherims@gmail.com;

councilmail@howardcountymd.gov; Allan Kittleman <akittleman@howardcountymd.gov>;

vlazdins@howardcountymd.gov; Jen Terrasa <jterrasa@howardcountymd.gov>; Greg Fox

<gfox@howardcountymd.gov>; Mary Kay Sigaty <mksigaty@howardcountymd.gov>

Subject: Re: Composting Plant Brings "chronic, foul odors that have victimized residents"



John,

As you point out very well, the idea of placing hazardous industrial NWWR processing in residential areas is extremely

dangerous on many fronts.

Also, let us not forget that rural roads are not designed for this NWWR heavy equipment and are UNSAFE to
accommodate NWWR trucks and equipment. I took this photo Sunday 10/15/2017 at ll:30am on Ten Oaks Road,
headed westbound. It is an NWWR grinder, running cars completely off the road, and crossing double yellow lines (even

while cresting a hill !!). It headed toward the RLO farm. I do not believe for a minute any talk of the RLO farm not
potentially becoming an NWWR site under CB60.

Imagine if there were bicyclists orjoggers on these rural roads. There are still tire tracks in the front lawns of the houses

on the South side of 10 Oaks Road where oncoming drivers had to unexpectedly swerve off the road in order not to be

crushed by this vehicle. The passenger car tire tracks extend about 8' onto the lawns. I also have video of it running cars

off the road all along 10 Oaks Road. Imagine the possible outcome of younger inexperienced (or distracted) drivers
confronting this illegal and hazardous event. There was no "Wide Load" escort, as required by MVA laws. Nor, would

there ever be if CB60 gets passed. It will be an everyday occurrence that heavy (and oversized) equipment will dominate
our rural roads ifCBGO passes.

And Kittleman, Sigaty and Fox think this is just fine, to place us all in danger to enrich a few special interests at the
public's expense??? Unbelievable!!!

Dave

On 10/16/2017 4:26 PM, John Tegeris wrote:

Without significant amendments, CB60-2017, the bill put forth by County Executive Kittleman, will allow
food waste, animal mortality and manure to be trucked onto farms for the kind of composting detailed

in the article below, to shocking, but predictable outcomes for nearby residents. We are being told that,

in theory, allowing composting on farmland is a great idea. As this article demonstrates, however,

theory and reality don't always agree.



Please read the article below to see what lies ahead for Howard County unless significant amendments

are passed with CB60 legislation on November 6. Please email the County Council

(councilmail@howardcountymd.gov) and County Executive Kittleman

(akittleman(5)howardcountymd.qov) to voice your strong concerns and objections.

Thank you for distributing to your network.

JohnTegeris, PhD
President, DRPS

https://biohitech.wordpress.com/2014/09/29/opposition-to-the-Deninsula-composting-plant/

Opposition to the Peninsula
Composting Plant
Lisa GiovannielliSeptember 29, 2014
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Eighteen state lawmakers have jointly called for denial of a permit renewal

needed by an industrial-scale composting plant near the Port ofWilmington,

citing chronic, foul odors that have victimized residents over a wide area.

The appeal to the Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control

arrived on the final day of public comment for continuation of a state approval

issued for Peninsula Compost LLC's Wilmington Organics Recycling Center.

More than 200 people turned out for a DNREC public hearing on renewal of the

company's five-year "beneficial use determination" permit. Critics and opponents

included residents, church leaders, government officials and environmental

group representatives.



Acknowledging that permit denial would "effectively shut down the facility," the

legislators' letter said that "to not do so would continue the problems that have

persisted for several years.

Problems and violations at Peninsula Compost have occurred consistently since it

opened, with a 2012 fire temporarily shutting down Port ofWilmington

operations and the facility racking up violations in each of the last three years.

Peninsula began developing the site with substantial fanfare and state and local

support more than five years ago, aiming to divert as much as 160,000 tons of

food waste and other castoffs from local landfills each year. Although its intake

included large volumes of spoiled fruit and fruit imports from the port, other

wastes came in from sites around the region, including from as far away as New

York.

Developers had intended to use high-tech cover fabrics and composting practices

to rapidly convert wastes into marketable products. Raw material contamination

with plastics and other unapproved materials, weather and poor market

conditions all worked against the operation at times, however.

Operation problems and excessive stockpiles of finished and raw materials rolled

odors across a wide area, despite production changes and placement of huge

odor-masking spray devices around the site.

DNREC officials could not say when DNREC Secretary David Small would rule on

the issue.

Advertisements

Related

What Will Become of the Organic Wasteln "Environmental Concerns"

State Cites Wilmington Compost Plant for New Violationsln "Environmental

Concerns"

A Cos in the Wheelln "News"



Sayers, Margery

From: David M Banwarth <dmbanwarth@verizon.net>

Sent: Monday, October 16, 2017 5:12 PM
To: John Tegeris; Rick Lober/Annette; Stu Kohn; Ted Mariani; Brent Loveless; Rob Long;

Preserve Dayton; Tim Mayer; Mike Navarre/Lynn; Bethany Hooper; Rob Bundy; Luv of
My Life; Dan O'Leary; Andrew Royle; Lisa Markovitz; Susan Garber; Carol Jane Gray;
Ocheltree Janet; Erin Alien; John Alien; Jeff Harp; Jeff Harp; Al Risdorfer; Bono Tony V;
Paul Morris; Paul Retzbach; Colleen Retzbach; Kristin Robertson; Lora Houck; Trip Kloser;
Craig Ostrom; Julius Tunji Akintade; Chelakara Shankar; Velculescu Victor; James Nickel;
dave.kromer@tunnellgov.com; Sylvie Leary; Alan Schneider; Paul Shoffeitt; Mike Bucci;
Robert: Scales; China Williams; Katie Hester; Mike; Patricia Soffen; Joanne Heckman;
<darbus37@gmail.com>; Jennifer Bush; sharon.keeny@lnf.com; tilycog@comcast.net;

cathydatz@yahoo.com; Peter Jensen; pwood@baltsun.com; mdzwonchyk@baltsun.com;

aburnett@wjz.com; Kim Dacey; srorman@sbgtv.com; bzumer@sbgtv.com;

ambarnett@sbgtv.com; christopherims@gmail.com; CouncilMail; Kittleman, Allan;
Lazdins, Valdis; Terrasa, Jen; Fox, Greg; Sigaty, Mary Kay

Subject: Re: Composting Plant Brings "chronic, foul odors that have victimized residents"

John,

As you point out very well, the idea of placing hazardous industrial NWWR processing in residential areas is

extremely dangerous on many fronts.

Also, let us not forget that mral roads are not designed for this NWWR heavy equipment and are UNSAFE to

accommodate NWWR trucks and equipment. I took this photo Sunday 10/15/2017 at 11:30am on Ten Oaks

Road, headed westbound. It is an NWWR grinder, running cars completely off the road, and crossing double
yellow lines (even while cresting a hill!!). It headed toward the RLO farm. I do not believe for a minute any

talk of the RLO farm not potentially becoming an NWWR site under CB60.

Imagine if there were bicyclists orjoggers on these rural roads. There are still tire tracks in the front lawns of

the houses on the South side of 10 Oaks Road where oncoming drivers had to unexpectedly swerve off the road

in order not to be crushed by this vehicle. The passenger car tire tracks extend about 8' onto the lawns. I also

have video of it running cars off the road all along 10 Oaks Road. Imagine the possible outcome of younger
inexperienced (or distracted) drivers confronting this illegal and hazardous event. There was no "Wide Load"

escort, as required by MVA laws. Nor, would there ever be if CB60 gets passed. It will be an everyday

occurrence that heavy (and oversized) equipment will dominate our mral roads if CB 60 passes.

And Kittleman, Sigaty and Fox think this is just fine, to place us all in danger to enrich a few special interests at

the public's expense??? Unbelievable!! !

Dave



On 10/16/2017 4:26 PM, John Tegeris wrote:

Without significant amendments, CB60-2017, the bill put forth by County Executive Kittleman,

will allow food waste, animal mortality and manure to be trucked onto farms for the kind of

composting detailed in the article below, to shocking, but predictable outcomes for nearby

residents. We are being told that, in theory, allowing composting on farmland is a great idea. As

this article demonstrates, however, theory and reality don't always agree.

Please read the article below to see what lies ahead for Howard County unless significant

amendments are passed with CB60 legislation on November 6. Please email the County Council

(councilmail@howardcountvmd.gov) and County Executive Kittleman

(akittleman(Q),howardcountvmd.gov) to voice your strong concerns and objections.

Thank you for distributing to your network.

John Tegeris, PhD
President, DRPS

https://biohitech.wordpress.com/2014/09/29/opposition-to-the-pemnsyla-composting-plant/

Opposition to the Peninsula
Composting Plant
Lisa GiovannielliSeptember 29, 2014
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Eighteen state lawmakers have jointly called for denial of a permit
renewal needed by an industrial-scale composting plant near the Port of
Wilmington, citing chronic, foul odors that have victimized residents
over a wide area.

The appeal to the Department of Natural Resources and Environmental
Control arrived on the final day of public comment for continuation of a
state approval issued for Peninsula Compost LLC's Wilmington Organics
Recycling Center.

More than 200 people turned out for a DNREC public hearing on
renewal of the company's five-year "beneficial use determination"

permit. Critics and opponents included residents, church leaders,
government officials and environmental group representatives.

Acknowledging that permit denial would "effectively shut down the
facility," the legislators' letter said that "to not do so would continue the
problems that have persisted for several years."

Problems and violations at Peninsula Compost have occurred

consistently since it opened, with a 2012 fire temporarily shutting down
Port ofWilmington operations and the facility racking up violations in
each of the last three years.

Peninsula began developing the site with substantial fanfare and state

and local support more than five years ago, aiming to divert as much as
i6o,ooo tons of food waste and other castoffs from local landfills each
year. Although its intake included large volumes of spoiled fruit and fruit
imports from the port, other wastes came in from sites around the

region, including from as far away as New York.



Developers had intended to use high-tech cover fabrics and composting
practices to rapidly convert wastes into marketable products. Raw

material contamination with plastics and other unapproved materials,
weather and poor market conditions all worked against the operation at
times, however.

Operation problems and excessive stockpiles of finished and raw
materials rolled odors across a wide area, despite production changes

and placement of huge odor-masking spray devices around the site.

DNREC officials could not say when DNREC Secretary David Small
would rule on the issue.
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What Will Become of the Organic Wasteln "Environmental Concerns"

State Cites Wilmington Compost Plant for New Violationsln
"Environmental Concerns"
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Sayers, Margery

From: John Tegeris <johntegeris@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, October 16, 2017 4:26 PM
To: Rick Lober/Annette; Stu Kohn; Ted Mariani; Brent Loveless; Rob Long; Preserve Dayton;

Tim Mayer; Mike Navarre/Lynn; Bethany Hooper; Rob Bundy; Luv of My Life; Dan
O'Leary; Andrew Royle; Lisa Markovitz; Susan Garber; Carol Jane Gray; Ocheltree Janet;

Erin Alien; John Alien; Jeff Harp; Jeff Harp; Al Risdorfer; Bono Tony V; Paul Morris; Mike
Bums; Paul Retzbach; Colleen Retzbach; Kristin Robertson; Lora Houck; Trip Kloser; Craig
Ostrom; Julius Tunji Akintade; Chelakara Shankar; Velculescu Victor; James Nickel;
Banwarth Dave; dave.kromer@tunnellgov.com; Sylvie Leary; Alan Schneider; Paul

Shoffeitt; Mike Bucci; Robert Scales; China Williams; Katie Hester; Mike; Patricia Soffen;
Joanne Heckman; <darbus37@gmail.com>; Jennifer Bush; sharon.keeny@lnf.com;

tilycog@comcast.net; cathydatz@yahoo.com; Peter Jensen; pwood@baltsun.com;

mdzwonchyk@baltsun.com; aburnett@wjz.com; Kim Dacey; srorman@sbgtv.com;

bzumer@sbgtv.com; ambarnett@sbgtv.com; christopherims@gmail.com; John Tegeris;

CouncilMail; Kittleman, Allan; Lazdins, Valdis
Subject: Composting Plant Brings "chronic, foul odors that have victimized residents"

Without significant amendments, CB60-2017, the bill put forth by County Executive Kittleman, will allow food

waste, animal mortality and manure to be trucked onto farms for the kind of composting detailed in the article

below, to shocking, but predictable outcomes for nearby residents. We are being told that, in theory, allowing

composting on farmland is a great idea. As this article demonstrates, however, theory and reality don't always

agree.

Please read the article below to see what lies ahead for Howard County unless significant amendments are

passed with CB60 legislation on November 6. Please email the County Council
(councilmail@howardcountymd.gov) and County Executive Kittleman ('akittleman(5)howardcountvmd.aov) to

voice your strong concerns and objections.

Thank you for distributing to your network.

John Tegeris, PhD

President, DRPS

https://biohitech.wordDress.con-i/2014/09/29/opposition-to-the-peninsula-composting-plant/

Opposition to the Peninsula
Composting Plant
Lisa GiovannielliSeptember 29, 2014
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Eighteen state lawmakers have jointly called for denial of a permit renewal needed
by an industrial-scale composting plant near the Port of Wilmington, citing chronic,
foul odors that have victimized residents over a wide area.

The appeal to the Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control
arrived on the final day of public comment for continuation of a state approval
issued for Peninsula Compost LLC's Wilmington Organics Recycling Center.

More than 200 people turned out for a DNREC public hearing on renewal of the
company's five-year "beneficial use determination" permit. Critics and opponents

included residents, church leaders, government officials and environmental group
representatives.

Acknowledging that permit denial would "effectively shut down the facility," the
legislators' letter said that "to not do so would continue the problems that have
persisted for several years."

Problems and violations at Peninsula Compost have occurred consistently since it
opened, with a 2012 fire temporarily shutting down Port ofWilmington operations
and the facility racking up violations in each of the last three years.

Peninsula began developing the site with substantial fanfare and state and local
support more than five years ago, aiming to divert as much as 160,000 tons of food

waste and other castoffs from local landfills each year. Although its intake included

large volumes of spoiled fruit and fruit imports from the port, other wastes came in
from sites around the region, including from as far away as New York.

Developers had intended to use high-tech cover fabrics and composting practices to
rapidly convert wastes into marketable products. Raw material contamination with
plastics and other unapproved materials, weather and poor market conditions all
worked against the operation at times, however.



Operation problems and excessive stockpiles of finished and raw materials rolled
odors across a wide area, despite production changes and placement of huge odor-

masking spray devices around the site.

DNREC officials could not say when DNREC Secretary David Small would rule on

the issue.
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What Will Become of the Organic Wasteln "Environmental Concerns"

State Cites Wilmington Compost Plant for New Violationsln "Environmental
Concerns"

A Cos in the Wheelln "News"


